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INTRODUCTION
FROM HEADTEACHER, MR BURRIDGE

Dear Parent/Carer,

We have had a great start to 2023 and so many successes. It is
really exciting to see how well all our sports teams are doing;
Lealands’ students really are champions with numerous wins at
Town, County and District level. We are looking forward to this
run of success continuing and our teams going from strength to
strength.

As you know, we focus on strong academic standards and
excellent behaviour in school, and also want to give our students
the widest possible opportunities. Our ‘Lealands Journey’

available to view on the website gives details of the trips and activities that form part of
this over the 5 years students are with us. Students recently enjoyed a humanities trip to
the London Dungeons and you will have received some early information about our
Summer Term Experience Day which includes activities suggested by our wonderful
Student Voice team. Many students are also looking forward to exciting residential trips
to the Frontier Centre, Paris and Blue Peris later in the year. We have an extensive range
of extra-curricular clubs and activities that we encourage our students to participate in
including: the upcoming show of Sister Act; Art Club, Languages Club; Computing Club;
Bible Study; Humanities – Get Involved; Maths Support Club and many sports.

Our students are continuing to shine with fantastic attitudes and behaviour in school. It is
particularly pleasing that 95% of all teacher grades for Year 7 attitudes to learning were
good or outstanding in the Autumn term. They have settled into our expectations for
respect, responsibility and excellence beautifully. It is lovely to enjoy hot chocolate with
those who choose this as a reward for their Epraise STEPs. For the few whose behaviour
is less than good, extensive support is in place to ensure that they improve and there is
no disruption to learning in lessons.

Recently, we had some disruption due to the NEU strike action. I hope you recognise our
efforts to minimise this in the interests of our students and families. There are a further
three planned strikes this term and it is likely that there will be similar levels of disruption,
but again, we will work to minimise this as much as possible.

Cont’d…
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INTRODUCTION

FROM HEADTEACHER, MR BURRIDGE (CONT’D)

Recently, students in years 7 and 8 had the pleasure of hearing from singer-songwriter,
Lex Gibbon, who suffered bullying at school and has gone on to use her experiences to
write songs and deliver strong messages about body image and social media use. The
inspirational talk impacted strongly on our students and reinforced our continuous
messages about being kind and thoughtful.

In the week before half term, many of our Year 10 students will be participating in work
experience as they begin to think about their next steps beyond school and into future
careers. For those who have not been able to secure a placement, there will be virtual
work experience taking place later in the term. This will be supported further by our
annual Careers Fair later in the year. Parents/carers of students in Year 8 and 9 will be
receiving information shortly about choices and options for next year. Our Year 11
students are busily preparing for their next round of mock GCSEs and it was great to see a
number of parents attend the meeting held recently about supporting Year 11 students
with revision and exam stress ably led by Mr Mason and Mrs Rust.

As we continue to work towards fully achieving the Parent Partnership Award this year,
please do contact or email me if you have any questions, queries or suggestions about
how we can continue to further improve the excellent provision we have at Lealands.

John Burridge
Headteacher
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

SAVE THE DATE:

Half-Term Begins: Monday 13th February 2023
Spring Term 2 begins: Monday 20th February 2023
Year 11 Mock GCSE Exams Begins: Monday 20th February 2023
Year 7 & 9 Assessment Week Begins: Monday 6th March 2023
School Production of Sister Act: Wednesday 22nd & Thursday 23rd March 2023
Spring Term Ends: Friday 31st March 2023

Further NEU Teacher Strike Days: Wednesday 1st March 2023
(Details will be communicated Wednesday 15th March 2023
in due course) Thursday 16th March 2023

TERM DATES:

Spring Term: Wednesday 4th January 2023 - Friday 31st March 2023
Half-Term: Monday 13th February 2023 - Friday 17th February 2023
Bank Holiday: Monday 1st May 2023
Bank Holiday: Monday 8th May 2023 (Extra bank holiday for King’s Coronation)
Summer Term: Monday 17th April 2023 - Thursday 20th July 2023

Full term dates for academic year 2022/2023 and
2023/2024 can be found on the school website:

https://www.lealands.luton.sch.uk/termdates
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VALUE OF THE MONTH
FEBRUARY 2023
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SEVERE WEATHER PROCEDURES

Occasionally during the year, particularly
in Winter, we experience spells of very
bad weather (e.g. snow). During these
times we will always do our very best to
keep the school open. However, there
may be occasions that we have to make
the decision to close based on:

● the safety and wellbeing of
students and staff

● the number of teachers who are
able to safely travel to school to determine if we have adequate numbers of
teachers to take classes

● the severity of the weather, which impacts on whether the school grounds are safe
for students, teachers and visitors

In the event that the school has to close, we will always endeavour to give as much notice
as possible. The school will follow these procedures to notify parents/carers:

● Update the school website - a message will appear in red running across the top of
the home screen, this should be your first point of reference.

● App Message* - parents/carers who have downloaded our MyED Parent App will
receive a message directly to the app. *Please ensure you have your notifications
turned on so you are notified as soon as the message comes through.

● Text Message* - parents/carers who have not yet downloaded our MyED Parent
App, will receive a text message. *Please ensure you inform us if any of your
contact details change so we always have the most up to date information for you.
Failure to do so may result in messages not being received.

● Social Media Updates - keep an eye on our Facebook, Instagram and Twitter pages
for updates.

● Inform Local Authority - The school will inform Luton Borough Council, who have a
page dedicated to school closures. This can be found on their website at
http://www.luton.gov.uk/schoolclosures

● Local radio stations no longer update live lists on their websites (although they will
read out lists on air).
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SPORTS & EXTRA-CURRICULAR NEWS
SPRING TERM PE EXTRA CURRICULAR TIMETABLE

Extra-curricular clubs continue to be well attended across all the year groups within PE.

Clubs are open to all students, so whether it’s trying a new club for the first time, or

coming to refine your skills and techniques in specific sports, it's pleasing to see the

students engage with the sports and activities that we have on offer.

Above is the PE extra-curricular timetable for the Spring Term. We look forward to

welcoming the students to these clubs!

GIRLS BASKETBALL NEWS

Congratulations to the Year 8 girls basketball team for not

only making it to the town finals but winning it! A gruelling

match against Chalk Hills with the match ending with Titi

scoring the golden basket and leading the team to victory.

Well done girls, a great achievement for all involved!
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SPORTS & EXTRA-CURRICULAR NEWS

An amazing achievement from the U16's girls basketball team.
Reaching the town finals and going on to beat Cardinal Newman
and take home the shield. The girls worked really hard to get to
this position and deserved to take home that shield, making all
of us at Lealands proud.

U16 BOYS BASKETBALL

The Under 16 boys basketball team had a very good season.
We achieved strong wins against both Chalk Hills and
Chalney boys, before a closely thought draw with cardinal
Newman. This set up a deciding match between us and Lea
Manor. Despite a superb team effort we finished the game
losing by one point. Well done to the team who have
represented Lealands so well this season.

CROSS COUNTRY:

On Thursday 12th January, Lealands took a full team to the town cross country
championships at Stockwood Park.

The weather was cold, windy and very wet. This did not stop Lealands competing to the
highest standard. Special mentions to the Year 10/11 girls team who finished 1st in the
town and the Year 8/9 girls & the Year 7 girls team for finishing 3rd in the town!

Congratulations to the following students who finished in the top 10 and have qualified to
compete at the county championships:

Morgan P, Y7 - 5th
Christina P, Y7 - 9th
Bartoz K, Y7 - 9th
Grace N, Y8 - 6th
Briar P, Y9 - 2nd
Sarah A, Y10 - 3rd
Kayla W, Y11 - 6th
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SPORTS & EXTRA-CURRICULAR NEWS

YEAR 10 FOOTBALL

The Year 10 boys football team went

on an impressive run this school year,

reaching the last 32 of the English

Schools FA Cup. The competition

started out with 687 teams, so to get

this deep into the competition was

very impressive. The boys were very

disappointed to be knocked out and

are extremely motivated to go

further next year. All the boys were

exceptional in all of the fixtures.

Special mentions go to Allen who finished as our top scorer in this competition and to

Lui-Kye who stepped up from Year 9 to put in several fantastic performances in defence.

They now turn their attention to the County Cup and Luton Schools League.

NETBALL TEAMS

Our netball teams have had an incredible season

across the board!

Our Year 7 team topped their group without losing a

game before going to the district finals. They won

their playoff game against Putteridge and went on to

play against a very good Cardinal Newman team. The

girls worked very hard, but lost out in the end. Still a

huge achievement in their first season to be 2nd in

the district!
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SPORTS & EXTRA-CURRICULAR NEWS

Our Year 9 team came 2nd in their group to qualify

for the district finals. They won their playoff game

against Chalk Hills and went on to play against

Cardinal Newman in the final. The girls worked very

hard but narrowly lost out 11-9 in the final. A great

achievement to be 2nd in the district!

Our U16s won all of their games to qualify for the

district netball finals. For some of our Year 11s

this was their final school netball game. They

were determined to go out on a high and did so

with a 25-14 win against Cardinal Newman in the

final to be district champions!
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SPORTS & EXTRA-CURRICULAR NEWS

SWIMMING

On Thursday 15th December, Lealands

took a full swimming team to compete for

the district swimming trophy. The teams all

swam very well, demonstrating an

excellent fluent technique in the freestyle,

backstroke, fly and breast stroke.

Consistently finishing in the top 3 in every

race across all ages I am pleased to

announce we were crowned town

champions! Well done all Swimmers!

LEALANDS’ SPORTS LEADERS

Our Year 10 and 11 Sports Leaders went to Inspire on Wednesday 11th January to help
out with the Luton Primary Schools Sports Hall Athletics Final. The leaders helped run all
the athletics events by demonstrating, measuring, timing and judging the competitors.

The event was extremely
successful with the organisers of
the Sports Hall Athletics Final
asking for our students'
availability for the South of
England event happening in
April.

Well done to the students
involved who represented the
school superbly.
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ACTIVE LEARN
LANGUAGES UPDATE

The Languages Department would like to congratulate the following students for great

effort on ActiveLearn during December.
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ACTIVE LEARN
LANGUAGES UPDATE

There are also many students who achieved Epraise badges for their overall progress,

with a total of 605 badges given since September. We are already on the way to beating

last year's total of 735. We have also introduced a new badge worth 25 STEPs for all those

students who have completed the extra tasks on ActiveLearn, on top of what they are

expected to do each year. Well done to everyone mentioned!
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ACTIVE LEARN
LANGUAGES UPDATE
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ACTIVE LEARN
LANGUAGES UPDATE

Excellence Responsibility Respect 16



TAKE MATHS FURTHER CHALLENGE
MOST ABLE STUDENTS UPDATE

This term, we took our

Most Able

mathematicians for a

‘Take Maths Further’

challenge at the

University of

Hertfordshire.

During the day, they were

introduced to the concept

of studying maths at A

Level and beyond.  They

had to undertake a

number of maths

challenges and had a

lecture on the use of maths in 3D and 4D video games from a University College London

lecturer.

The students more than rose to the occasion with students from Lealands forming parts

of the winning teams in a number of the events.

Look out for further maths challenges this academic year as we invite the Advanced

Maths programme into Lealands high School.

For further maths challenges for your child, please check out https://nrich.maths.org/.

In other ‘Most Able’ news, the Google Classroom has this term's challenge on it for Key

Stage 3. This term it is the Science’s team that is presenting the challenge, with Key Stage

3 Students having to answer the following question:

What energy resources should the UK be funding to reduce the energy

crisis? How would this impact the environment?
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LUTON FOODBANK APPEAL
YEAR 7 CHARITY AMBASSADORS

Following on from the successful charity appeal we had for Luton Foodbank last

Christmas, we were delighted once again to be able to support the appeal.

Our Year 7 Charity Ambassadors were on hand every morning over the Christmas period

to help decorate the trollEy and receive the donations from their peers.

Last year, we had all 5 year groups participating in the appeal and we filled a full trolley

with donations – such was the access of this year’s appeal, we managed to fill the trolley

again, but this time, with only one year taking part. This is testament to the generosity of

our Year 7 students and their families.

Staff at Luton Foodbank came to collect the donations and were delighted with the

amount they had received.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our students and their families for their

support and generosity with the Luton Foodbank appeal, as we know how beneficial their

work is, particularly in the current climate.

Mr C P Taplin

Head of Year 7
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SANTA FUN RUN
YEAR 8 CHARITY AMBASSADORS

On Monday 9th January, our Year 8 students finally got to participate in their ‘Santa Fun

Run’ around the school field. The event should have taken place before Christmas, but

unfortunately coincided with the snow and was therefore postponed.

Although not dressed as Santa, the year group still ran, jogged or walked the course in aid

of the Luton & Dunstable Hospital and raised a really impressive £770.58. The money will

go towards the L&D’s Sky Panels Appeal for their new Children’s Emergency Department.

Well done to all who took part and helped raise such a wonderful total for a great cause!
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FREE SCHOOL MEALS
CHECK IF YOU ARE ELIGIBLE!

Take Up of Free School Meals

Free school meals are a lifeline for millions of families across the country. As the cost of living
crisis pushes thousands into poverty, the scheme is crucial in the fight to stop children going
hungry.

I think I’m eligible - what do I need to do?

If you think your circumstances have changed or you have not checked to see if you are
eligible - here’s what to do:

1. First, check if you qualify – it is not just if you are unemployed, so please look at the eligibility
list below.

Your child may be able to get free school meals if you receive any of the following:

● Income Support

● income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance

● income-related Employment and Support Allowance

● support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

● the guaranteed element of Pension Credit

● Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an

annual gross income of no more than £16,190)

● Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax

Credit

● Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be

less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get)

2. Registering is really quick and easy, you can apply online at

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
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FREE SCHOOL MEALS
CHECK IF YOU ARE ELIGIBLE!

How it works in school

Those children that are eligible for free school meals have their accounts credited daily so
students can purchase their meals alongside friends. Those entitled to them are treated with
the strictest confidence.

Just so you know, Aspens, our catering provider, offers a wide range of food for mid morning
break and for lunch time including a number of meal deals. As well as the main traditional
meal and pudding, they sell pasta with a range of toppings, jackets with fillings, hot wraps and
a range of sandwiches and paninis to eat in or grab & go.

Using their entitlement

We are seeing some students who are entitled to free school meals choosing not to use all of
their allowance or buy lunch at all. If this applies to your household, please encourage your
child to use their allowance each day to buy a healthy meal at lunchtime. Evidence is clear
that this will set them up for the rest of the day and aid their learning throughout too. Please
don’t let them miss out.

If you have any questions regarding the catering please contact: info@aspens-services.com
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FREE SCHOOL MEALS
CHECK IF YOU ARE ELIGIBLE!
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ART CLUB

This term we have been experimenting with paint in Art Club. Students have used their
imaginations to create some wonderful artwork and have investigated different ways of
using paint. Students have had fun creating beautiful painted landscapes, multimedia
pictures using various paints, pencils and crayons and have used masking tape to create
some great abstract pieces.

Mrs.Ward-Lindsay
(Art Technician/Artist)
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ART
DIGITAL DRAWING

As part of our exciting Artsmark journey we are
continuing to develop and expand our curriculum
design and delivery. Our aim is to increase the
range of arts activities to provide our students with
more opportunities to explore their creativity
through the arts.

This term students have been getting digital with
drawing through the creative use of their
Chromebooks.

Some of our KS3 students have been exploring
their urban environment with the help of the
techniques of Piet Mondrian (1872-1944). He is
one of the greatest figures of modern art and
abstract painting. He simplified the subjects of his
paintings down to the most basic elements: black
lines, rectangles and primary colours. Students
have used these techniques to create their own
unique digital version of Lealands!

Our Yr10 GCSE Art students have been using

Chromebooks to digitally develop their own

photography into compositions based on the artist

Georgia O’Keeffe (1887-1986) - the first female painter

to gain respect in New York's art world in the 1920s.

Students are now creating paintings based on their
photos, watch this space….
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YEAR 11 GCSE MOCK EXAMS
SPRING TIMETABLE

The GCSE mock exams in February and March will be students’ second and final
opportunity to practise for an exam season. We strongly encourage all of our students to
approach this mock fortnight in exactly the same way they approach the GCSE season.

Students should continue to arrive in the morning for the 8:55am whistle, so that we can
start the exams promptly.
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PARIS TRIP INFORMATION

PAYMENT SCHEDULES

If you have reserved a place on the trip to Paris in July, further payments are due on the
following dates:

28th February 2023 £130.00

31st March 2023 £130.00

PASSPORTS

Students will need a valid passport to travel to Paris and a copy will need to be handed to
Mr McCracken or Mr. Marie by Friday 31st March 2023.

Please also note that passport renewals can take up to 6-10 weeks.

SCIENCE EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUB
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COMMUNITY LITTER PICK
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